Ferryhill and Ruthrieston Community Council
Minutes of meeting of Wednesday 10th May 2023

Present:	Community Council members Kevin McIvor, Catherine Campbell, William Rae, Ishbel Shand, Leanne Ferries.
Cllr Derek Davidson, Cllr Michael Kusznir, Cllr Lee Fairfull, Cllr Simon Watson.
[bookmark: _Hlk136334514]	Members of the public Karen Barrett-Ayers, Oluseye James Igbayiloye, Eleanor Leslie.
	

1. Welcome and Apologies

1. In the absence of the Chair and vice-chair, William was appointed temporary chairman.  The Chairman opened the meeting and welcomed attendees to the meeting with introductions.
2. Apologies were received from Michael Winn, Gregor McAbery, and Christian Allard.

2. Police Report

· No police were present

3. Councillors’ reports

Councillor Simon Kusznir
1. Reported on S. College Street works and the impact on business.  Reported that some businesses are even looking at moving to other premises, given the disruption.
2. Empty building at 54 Prospect Terrace.  Contact details have been received for the owner.
3. Holburn Street – problem drivers late at night.  Correspondence with the police on that.  Residents are encouraged to use the 101 system to report.

Councillor Derek Davidson
1. ASDA have employed more security guards to move on congregations of cars in the ASDA car park
2. Issues with traffic given road closures.  Buses are using Grey Street rather than Abergeldie Terrace due to overgrown trees on Abergeldy Terrace.  Meeting 13th May with bus companies.  S. College street works due to end in June, George VI bridge in 2-3 weeks.  Councillors are applying pressure to complete works as soon as possible.
3. Attended Garthdee network event, suggested it may be a useful to run something similar for Ferryhill and Ruthrieston.

Councillor Lee Fairfull
1. Noted the upcoming Community Gathering on Saturday 10th May. 

Councillor Simon Watson
1. Trying to support the local Library campaign, various follow-ups.  
2. Attended the ward walk with officers, and noted that on cycle parking, the council is currently putting in secure cycle parking in tower blocks, but currently no provision for cycle parking on street, which would be particularly useful for those living in tenements.  Suggested that Sainsbury’s on Holburn Street may be a good location, and hoping for others locally also at the location of “demand clusters”, subject to funding.  Working with the net zero committee on this.

Question from Karen Barrett-Ayers on community asset transfer.    Noted that closing local libraries goes against the 20 minute neighbourhood, and the impact of the closures on local people should not be underestimated.

Cllr Watson confirmed that the process is for surplus property to be added to the list for potential community asset transfer, and if not transferred, may be sold commercially.  A CAT can be sale or lease.  There will be a review of library provision in Aberdeen later this year (Libraries in the 21st Century) which will include a public consultation, but the review will not run prior to the deadline (usually 2-3 months) for a CAT.  There is no proposal to have a volunteer-run library currently.  Cllr Fairfull noted the £100K costs quoted to bring Ferryhill Library up to standard. 

Action: Cllr Fairfull to give Karen a contact for information on CAT, and explore whether there are restrictions on the use of the property due to it being a Carnegie Library, and possibly also common good.  Cllr Fairfull to pass on Cllr Miranda Radley’s  contact details to Karen.
Action: Cllr Watson – arrange an officers briefing on Community Asset Transfer.  

4. Approval of minutes from previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting 12th April were duly approved by the community council, subject to changes being made.

5. Roads Planning – Resurfacing, Traffic Calming, Cycling Infrastructure (Catherine)

Noted several issues with roads in the Ferryhill area - Speeding and Angry Driving at Bottom of Ferryhill Road / Millburn St / S. Crown St, exacerbated by road rage due to widespread road closures; Traffic around School particularly at pickup time; Ferryhill Road developing cracks which becoming dangerous to cycle on.
Asked how the community council can get involved in roads planning – for example where roads are to be resurfaced, can zebra crossings be added where needed.

The Net Zero Transport committee has a roads programme, with information on the roads in the area which will be resurfaced.
Bus Lane fines must be spent on traffic related roads improvement, so there may be funds available for such improvements.
Cllr Miranda Radley’s committee is looking at cycle lanes in the city centre.
Report specific issues through the portal. Ward walks are a good opportunity to point to locations for e.g. zebra crossings.
On traffic calming by the school, a lollipop lady/man was advertised for the school, but no suitable applicants were found.  Suggested to liaise with the school to re-advertise?  

Actions
Michael to send roads plan to Catherine
Karen to pass Catherine contact details for the Ferryhill School Road Safety Committee.

6. Budget and Plans for 2023/24 (Catherine)
£1440 in current funds
~£120 outstanding for hire of Ruthrieston rooms.
With 10 more meetings at £40 room hire each (£400), we will have £1040 to invest in publicity, community events etc.  Suggestions were given by the community council, including:

· A Community Magazine is being planned jointly with the church and community centre.  The cost is so far unknown.
· School prom?
· Funded visits to science centre for local primary schools?  Possibly funding available from the science centre.
· Christmas Lights?  City Events at the council provides some funding.  Community Festive Fund?
· Stand at Friends of Duthie Park Summer Fair.
Actions
All to consider suitable uses for funding.

7. Update on F&R CC publicity poster (William)
William showed a poster which the community council agreed could be used.
Leanne also had some ideas for posters, which the community council also agreed could be used.

8. Planning, licensing and public transport update (William/Ishbel)

Planning – No further to those circulated to the community council via email, and published on the planning portal at https://publicaccess.aberdeencity.gov.uk/online-applications/ 

Licensing – William attended training for licensing officers, and has arranged for Councillor Copeland to do a fake board.  Next Licensing forum is 30th of May.

Public Transport – No changes


9. Financial Report 
· The only transaction in the month was receipt of annual grant £1194.95 
· Balance was reported as £1440.74
· Outstanding bills not yet received for room hire at Ruthrieston Community Centre for February and April meetings, and £40 for Ferryhill Community Centre for May meeting.
Action
Catherine ask Gregor for Ruthrieston Bills.

10. AOCB

Ferryhill Church and South Holburn and St Mark’s Church will be known as Devana Holburn Street, and Devana Fonthill Road.  Ceremony on 28th May to commemorate the church.

New members were co-opted to the community council:
Eleanor was co-opted as a member of the community council.
James was co-opted as a member of the community council.

Action – Kevin to email Karen to add Eleanor and James’ contact details.  William to ask Karen to contact members who are not attending, to see if they will resign to allow further co-option of new members.

Next meeting 14th June 7:15pm at Ruthrieston Community Centre.

· William Rae, Acting Chair
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